
Voyageurs,
Well I hope everybody had a merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Now it’s time to get down to 
business. As your Cheminot Nationale/Guard de la Porte Nationale, I would like to inform y’all that 
Michigan will be hosting Great Lakes Promenade in 2023. The hotel has already been approved by the 
Great Lakes Secretary of Treasurer . That being said this will be a Grande function and any help would 
be appreciated . Anybody interested in helping can give me a call at (517) 652-4847 . That’s it for now.
Yours in service,
Cheminot Nationale and Nationale Guard de la Porte Lonnie Haynes 


